The Sheridans



Sandra Frankie

Missionaries in North Dakota to the Chippewa Indians

Planting Churches

Ps_122:1...I was glad when they said unto me, Let us go into the house of the LORD.

Winning Souls

Pro 11:30 ...He that winneth souls is wise

Training Nationals

2Ti 2:2 And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.

Reaching the World Mark 16:15... Go ye into all the

Sent By
Rome Baptist Temple

PO Box 1023 Rome GA 30162 706-232-8969

Sent through



PO Box 519 Braselton GA 30517-0519 706-654-2818 Dear Pastors and Praying Friends:

Christmas has passed and we now find ourselves in a new year. 2020 was a year of trials for all of us. Our Church finished up the year with a special Christmas service with singing and a message. Not near what we have done in the past but it was still a blessing. My daughter and her husband who live in Canada and can't cross the border live streamed some Christmas songs they sang and we broadcast them live in our Church on a big screen. Then my grandson played a song on the piano and another girl home from college played a few songs on her flute. It was an enjoyable evening and our Lord was honored. We had two families visit who were Catholic. They heard a clear presentation of the Gospel and we will follow up on them soon.

Our attendance has been down all year long due to people frightened of the corona virus but we have maintained and no one has been seriously sick with the virus in our congregation. We had to put off some construction projects for a while and then had trouble getting someone to do some of the things we can't do ourselves. We need concrete steps in front of the Church but no one was able to do them. We have had promises of next spring so hopefully we can get them done then.

We also started a project of building a handicap bathroom but didn't get very far. We couldn't get the plumbing done but I just talked to a Missionary that does that sort of work and he is coming as soon as he can to get the bathroom built. After my back surgery I just can't do that sort of work like I used to be able to. I can do some of the construction work that will need to be done but I can't crawl around in the attic etc anymore.

It is next to impossible to go soul winning here. People just don't want to come to the door out of fear. I finally got our internet broadcast working well and am getting a pretty good audience over the internet. I am in hopes that some will hear and get saved and we can add to the Church.

Kevin, my son who lives here, got the virus but survived it well and is over it now. No one else in the family has had it. I wish there was more to write about but things have been really slow here with a few working hard to just try to maintain what we have.

The Lord has blessed and we are looking forward to the new year and what the Lord is going to do. The Lord bless you all.

The Sheridan in North Dakota to the Chippewa Indians

Field Address: PO Box 96 Rolla ND 58367: 701-477-3213